Kennedy Park Committee Minutes October 11, 2018 8:30 am Town Hall
Call to order at 8:30  Present: Bob Coakley, Ruth Wheeler, Tom Roche, Terry Weaver, Luke Martin, Sue McNinch, Andy Breslin and Bill Gop from DPW and Gwen Miller Town Planner Absent: Ray Kirby and Joe Nolan 
Minutes of April 12, 2018 approved
Treasurers Report Trust $12,298.77. Park Fund (donations) $2424.80 and Overlook Fund $8400.00
[bookmark: _GoBack]Trail Maintenance Coakley reported a sign on the ground on Main Trail. There is a hung-up tree near Cliffwood entrance but poses no issues. Bill Gop- Dugway parking lot is due to be paved next year and he mentioned the aprons will be extended. Wheeler reported that Art Stringer spent hours and hours, removing at least 25 downed trees at various times over the summer, digging out the water bars throughout the Park as well as doing an excellent job of mowing for free at the Picnic Area and trimming the hedge there.  Luke suggested adding scenic vista to the maps. Wheeler reported a park user emailed with questions about restoring/improving the entrance from the water tank where the old asphalt is broken up. She forwarded the request to Bill. He says that a reclaimer can be run over it and will investigate it further. There is a firm with a smaller reclaimer that might work best. The Chief likes to have 10 feet clear in case of emergency. There is no need to have it any wider than that. 
Update on Tree Cutting at Picnic/Overlook area: Upon advice from the tree warden, Warren Archey, we would like to propose cutting selective trees to restore the view. This would not involve removing any stumps. 
Update on Kiosk at Woolsey and Cold Spring trail: The kiosk is completed thanks to Bill Markham and several volunteers from the New England Mountain Bike Association. 
Update on Water from Cold Spring to Baker’s Pond Bill Gop will touch base again with Hill Engineering. Water has been pouring into the Pond because of the above average amount of rain this summer.
Update on signage replacement: Wheeler and Martin have the signs- it’s a matter of finding volunteers to help put them up. 
Update on Gazebo at Baker’s Pond and area cleaning: Thanks to Gwen for her help in this project. Shane Bosworth restored the old foundation, Chris Carnevale did some clearing, Bill Gop- DPW laid down gravel, and we have a quote from Sheds and Stuff in Cheshire for a pre-built octagonal open-air gazebo for $6600. We would still like to install bog bridging on the loop trail. We need to find out why the ConCon didn’t approve this project years ago because bog bridging is commonly used by the DCR in the State Forests to harden up wet trails and keep the trail narrow and not cause more mud or widening by users. The logs are still on the trail, we just need the planks to be attached and put in place. 
Old business: none
New business: Wheeler asked Bill Gop if he can look at the entrance from the Arcadian Shop where its often extremely muddy. Gwen said the land swap with the Audubon has been approved by the State legislature but its waiting on a title exam and then they can close on the project. Wheeler asked if the Town had any plans to mark the new boundaries- Gwen said yes on the ridge but as far as she knew there are no plans to mark it in Kennedys Park
Next meeting is April 11, 2019 unless needed before then at 8:30am at Town Hall
Ruth Wheeler Secretary 

